
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
15-1984                                     February 22, 1984 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at the Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Wednesday, February 22, 1984, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
    ROLL CALL      Present:  Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner, President in 
                                  the Chair 
                             Dr. James E. Cronin 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Mrs. Suzanne K. Peyser 
                             Mr. Peter Robertson 
                             Mrs. Odessa M. Shannon 
                             Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
                    Absent:  Dr. Marian L. Greenblatt 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Wilmer S. Cody, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for New Hampshire 
                                  Estates Elementary School 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
1.  Pendy Hartke 
2.  Lenora Gee 
3.  Amy Backus 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Jackson Road 
                                  Elementary School 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
1.  Joan Patterson 
2.  Margaret Flagg 
3.  Karen Tang 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Highland View 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Sue Collins appeared before the Board of Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Blair High 
                                  School 
 
Faith Stern appeared before the Board of Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Springbrook 
                                  High School 
 
Sam Oshry and Joanna Vitale appeared before the Board of Education. 



 
                             Re:  Dialogue with the Board of 
                                  Education 
 
Dr. Cronin asked staff for information about Mrs. Flagg's references 
to the loss of Chapter I services, ESOL, day-care, and activity 
buses.  Mrs. Praisner asked for information about long-term 
proposals for New Hampshire Estates beyond this year if the Board 
proposed alternative was not adopted.  Dr. Shoenberg requested 
information on the total shift in enrollment once the New Hampshire 
Estates option was fully phased in.  Mr. Ewing asked that staff 
investigate the possibility of putting portable classrooms on the 
New Hampshire Estates site. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for East Silver 
                                  Spring Elementary School 
 
Tony Hausner and Alinda Ingraham appeared before the Board of 
Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Forest Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Norman Goldstein appeared before the Board of Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Highland View 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Sue Collins and Elizabeth LaFrantz appeared before the Board of 
Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for New Hampshire 
                                  Estates Elementary School 
 
Elena Hutchinson appeared before the Board of Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Piney Branch 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Howard Sumka appeared before the Board of Education. 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing for Rolling Terrace 
                                  Elementary School 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
1.  Evelyn Hawkins 
2.  Sally Weiss 
3.  Michael Richman 
 
                             Re:  City of Takoma Park 
 
Lynn Bradley appeared before the Board of Education. 
 



                             Re:  Dialogue with the Board of Education 
 
Mr. Ewing asked for a staff reaction to the proposal for a 
math/science magnet at East Silver Spring as well as the 
international magnet at Rolling Terrace.  Dr. Cronin inquired about 
using portable classrooms at the Rolling Terrace site. 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 10:45 p.m. 
 
                                  President 
 
                                  Secretary 
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